
 
 

 

This is a response under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and disclosed on 24th  August 2022 
 

 

 

FOI Ref: OPCC 24-2022 
  
Request: Dated 09 August 2022 
 
Request: 
Under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please provide me with an account of the cost 
savings achieved by the removal of these yellow telephones, including any savings in manpower, and the 
documented reason why these savings have not been reflected in Police Precepts since removal was 
commenced. 

 
Response: 
I can confirm that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) holds part of the information 
requested, as outlined below: 
 
‘the cost of the savings achieved by the removal of the yellow telephones, including any savings in manpower’    
 
Any information regarding the detailed cost savings is not held by Dyfed-Powys OPCC. Any information 
required in relation to this and/or any other Dyfed-Powys Police operational matters would need to be 
directed to the Dyfed-Powys Police Force, via the following hyperlink: 
Request information about the police | Dyfed-Powys Police. 
 
‘documented reason why these savings have not been reflected in Police Precepts since removal was 
commenced’ 
 
The annual budget requirement is set out within the Medium Term Financial Plan and Precept Report.  This is 
a consolidation of the array of the Commissioner’s and Chief Constable’s departmental budgets for both pay 
and non pay and also reflects all savings plans, efficiencies and cost mitigation measures. Please see links 
below: 
 
https://www.dyfedpowys-pcc.org.uk/media/11152/2223-mtfp-and-precept-report-for-panel-final.docx  
 
Precept and Medium Term Financial Plan (dyfedpowys-pcc.org.uk). 
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dyfed-powys.police.uk%2Frqo%2Frequest%2Fri%2Frequest-information%2Frip%2Frequest-information-police%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cnicola.harris%40dyfed-powys.police.uk%7C76ddc7d54b9e4e0412b808da09035a10%7C396836551d974b22be8c246da0f47a41%7C0%7C0%7C637832207245383873%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=VQgWyYQ2hkc%2B4cPg%2BVPfxTFqRyAAIUxsKW89hjd1%2FS4%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dyfedpowys-pcc.org.uk%2Fmedia%2F11152%2F2223-mtfp-and-precept-report-for-panel-final.docx&data=04%7C01%7Cnicola.harris%40dyfed-powys.police.uk%7C76ddc7d54b9e4e0412b808da09035a10%7C396836551d974b22be8c246da0f47a41%7C0%7C0%7C637832207245227563%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=sdG3EF%2BWr1HXeNlg0e1AAy%2FNQrGo2s0xWDcfm17JLbg%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dyfedpowys-pcc.org.uk%2Fen%2Fthe-office%2Ffinance%2Fprecept-and-medium-term-financial-plan%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cnicola.harris%40dyfed-powys.police.uk%7C76ddc7d54b9e4e0412b808da09035a10%7C396836551d974b22be8c246da0f47a41%7C0%7C0%7C637832207245383873%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=HPssuDhm9IpGzSvHcMwSn5g%2FW%2BstmEysI7GNGQ7qd9E%3D&reserved=0

